CLAYDON & WHITTON PARISH COUNCIL
A Meeting of Claydon & Whitton Parish Council was held at Claydon and Barham Village Hall on Monday 8 July 2019 at 7.30 pm
_________________________________________________________________________
Present:
Cllrs P Avis, G Cornish, N Gutteridge, S Price, CJ Studd, J Whitehead, J Field, T Passmore and one member of the public
1. PUBLIC FORUM
Cllr Tim Passmore was welcomed to the Parish Council meeting in his new role as District Councillor for Claydon and Whitton alongside John Whitehead.
The member of the public updated the meeting that the Community Centre was doing well with a lot more members.

Pupils at the high school have asked for a youth club. There are now no gaps at the Community Centre in the evening until after 7.

The bus stop in Station Road, which high school pupils use, does not currently have a bin.  Cllr Field agreed to discuss this with Suffolk Highways.

The period of consultation for the Northern Bypass was  highlighted, with residents encouraged to attend the consultation event in Claydon and submit a response.

The Village Hall does not have a letterbox and post is sometimes delivered to the Community Centre. This has been passed on.

2. APOLOGIES
None
 

3. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on 20 May 2019 were approved and signed as a correct            record.


4. DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr Whitehead declared an interest in item 5f.

5. CORRESPONDENCE
a. Ipswich Northern Route consultation.  

The consultation and consultation events have been put on the Parish Council website and noticeboards, on the Twitter feed and added to Nextdoor and Facebook by councillors.  Parish Councillors will attend consultation events to find out about the possible impact of this on Claydon and Whitton.  It was felt that it would be important to find a solution to problems on the A14 as the container port provides employment for many residents but councillors were concerned about the possible impact on residents of the new road.

b. Resident Email 20 May 2019 – Issues regarding refuse collection and traffic 
Councillors requested the clerk to find out more information about this issue and report back to the meeting. Cllr Passmore suggested that he is contacted if the issue is ongoing.

c. Resident Email 30 May 2019 – Planning and wildlife destruction

The email was noted. Mid Suffolk District Council consult with Suffolk Wildlife Trust regarding planning applications.

d. CPRE and Suffolk Preservation Society– Invitation to join
The clerk was requested to find out costs and put on the agenda for the Finance Committee.

e. Items e. and f. were considered together.

Claydon Pre-School – Proposed opening hours of 08:00 – 18:00
Resident Email 1 July 2019 – Proposed pre-school opening hours
The Clerk had been unable to obtain a copy of the original planning permission from Suffolk County Council and was requested to continue attempting to gain a response so that the Parish Council can consider a response if necessary.
6. PLANNING & AMENITIES REPORT

(a)
Draft minutes of meeting held 20 May 2019
 
These had been distributed to all parish councillors and a copy appended in the 
 
minute book.

(b)
Decision Report

This had been distributed to all parish councillors and a copy appended in the minute book.


(c) 
Neighbourhood Plan


Over 40 Neighbourhood Plan surveys were received from shops in the village and the Survey Monkey surveys will be downloaded in the next few days. On first glance, people appear to have many positive points about living in the area and the negatives appear to include parking, buses and roadworks. However, more volunteers from the public are needed on board with the Neighbourhood Planning Group.
(d)
Snoasis


The developer has agreed to the proposed reference group and has agreed which parishes will attend, but this is moving slowly.
7. FINANCE REPORT
a. Barclays bank update including online read only access for the clerk. 
This was agreed.
b. To receive and note the Annual Internal Audit Report

Received and noted.

c. To consider, approve by statement, and sign the Annual Governance Statement

This was approved and signed by the chair.

d. To consider the Accounting Statements

The Accounting Statements were previously circulated and were considered by councillors.

e. To approve the Accounting Statements by resolution

The Accounting Statements were unanimously approved.

f. To sign the Accounting Statements 
The Accounting Statements were signed.
8. QUESTIONS ON WRITTEN REPORTS

(a)
County Councillor
 


A copy of Cllr Field’s report is appended in the minute book.

Suffolk County Council are stopping subsidies for bus routes, but this does not mean that they will disappear if they are commercially viable for the bus companies.


Cllr Field agreed to approach Highways regarding parking in Thornhill Road near to the Care Home. Cllrs Whitehead and Passmore will also see what can be done at a District level regarding this.  Cllr Passmore has discussed this with the police and there is not much more that can be done to enforce this. 

 
(b)
District Councillor

A copy of Cllrs Whitehead and Passmore’s report is appended in the minute book.


They encouraged members of the public and the Parish Council to respond to the Joint Local Plan. 

Cllr Passmore discussed the issues with drug use in the village. Councillors were encouraged to forward any evidence to Cllr Passmore.


(c)
Village Hall

A copy of the Village Hall report is appended in the minute book.
 
(d) 
Recreation Ground 

 
A copy of the Recreation Ground report is appended in the minute book.
e) Community Centre

The latest report from the Community Centre was shared at the Annual Meeting of the Parish on 8th May.

9. Policing and crime in Claydon 

a. To receive report from Police and Parishes Forum on 19 June 2019 
The report was received and noted.

b. To consider moving forward on a joint police presence between Claydon and Whitton, Barham and Great Blakenham Parish Councils
A PC would cost approximately £50,000 per annum and a PCSO would be £35,000 per annum.  Cllr Passmore assured councillors that the PC or PCSO would be entirely allocated to the villages that had paid for them.  This model has recently been successful in Felixstowe, Bury St Edmunds and Stowmarket.  A car would be an extra £3,500 per year for a two year minimum contract.  Shifts can be planned as required.

It was agreed to arrange a meeting between the three parishes and Cllr Passmore.

10. SUCH OTHER BUSINESS THAT IN THE OPINION OF THE CHAIRMAN SHOULD BE CONSIDERED AS A MATTER OF URGENCY BY REASON OF SPECIAL CIRCUMSTANCES TO BE SPECIFIED IN THE MINUTES


The footpaths had been left in a dreadful state when the verges were cut.  They were covered in grass and very slippery.  No attempt had been made to clear this up and councillors were concerned about the risk of slipping that this posed. The clerk was asked to make a highways report regarding this.


A bollard had already been broken in the new Recreation Ground Car Park. Cllr Studd agreed to research sourcing a replacement.
The meeting closed at 9.05 pm













Chairperson
